CASINO REVENUE FUND ADVISORY COMMISSION
REGULAR MEETING ON JANUARY 25, 2013

MINUTES OF MEETING
The regular meeting of the Casino Revenue Fund Advisory Commission was held on Friday, January 25, 2013 at the State House Annex. Those in attendance were:

James Thebery, Chair
Enid Torok, Vice Chair

Joanne Fetzko, NJ4A

William Moen for Asm. Fuentes

Michael Acevedo

Michele LeBlanc

Assemblyman John F. Amodeo

Senator Dawn Marie Addiego

Tina Zsenak, DHS
Guest:

Kathy Wilson, Chair of the Statewide Rehabilitation Council

The meeting was called to order by James Thebery followed by the Flag salute. James Thebery welcomed commission members and guests to the meeting and thanked them for attending. The minutes of November 16th were approved.

Minutes:

Tina Zsenak read the nominees for the 2013 slate as follows: Jim Thebery, chair; Enid Torok, vice chair; and Joanne Fetzko, secretary. All were in favor and the nominations are now closed. Congratulations to Joanne as the new secretary.
Jim handed out an article stating that Atlantic City casinos suffer 8% revenue drop in 2012 for the 6th straight annual loss. There is a great concern, eleven of the casinos posted annual declines, where the Golden Nugget showed a 67% increase, reason being only running for 11months and was recently renovated. Also, the arrival of casinos in PA triggered the decline in NJ in 2007. PA is #2 under Vegas and we are #3.
Jim mentioned a hearing on alleviating the tax on buses that come in for AC. Per Assemblyman Amodeo, “that’s been signed into law”. 
Another issue brought up was the campaign to provide transportation for seniors by NJ Council on Special Transportation (COST). A flyer was sent out to all counties with the intent that the seniors will call/email/write a letter to Gov. Christie to pass the bill for internet gaming. This will provide CRFAC with the funds needed to disburse to the necessary programs for transportation.
Jim welcomed Kathy Wilson, chair of the Statewide Rehabilitation Council. Ms. Wilson stressed concerns regarding people with disabilities can be employed and remain employed. Ms. Wilson also mentioned the funds are initiated by the federal government, which should be matched with State dollars. Ms. Wilson would like to be considered to receive funds from CRFAC. Ms. Wilson mentioned the funds received from the Division of Vocational Rehab services were going towards training and education. Jim suggested inviting Ms. Wilson back to the next meeting. At that time, both sides will have more information and a better understanding of the needs and how CRFAC can accommodate this program.
Senator Addiego stated that CRFAC should evaluate and prioritize the funding according to the needed of different programs. Since the state has been constantly changing, there may be more needs in some programs, than others. Jim did do a “run down” of the programs funded by CRFAC and suggested that we revisit each program. Joanne would like to make sure that the impacts and changes that we are making are made thoughtfully and thoroughly before we decide to redirect any funds. Jim suggested reaching out to Steve at Treasury so he can provide detailed information for each program.
Joanne Fetzko is currently updating a survey, which was sent out to programs a few years ago. This will provide CRFAC with information, the federal, financial information on the current funding and also from agencies that we previously funded. At that time, a comparison will be done and determinations will be made according to the needs of each program.
Chairman Thebery asked for a motion to adjourn, Tina Zsenak made motion and Senator Addiego seconded the order.

